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Recommendation to authorize City Manager to execute a Second Amendment to Agreement No.
27726 with Tetra Tech, Inc., to extend the term of Agreement for one year until October 31, 2006; and
to increase the total amount of the agreement by $156,934. (Districts 2,3)

On October 30, 2001, the City Council authorized a three-year agreement with Tetra Tech, Inc., (TTI)
in the amount of $400,000 to supplement the Public Works Engineering Bureau staff in supporting
Parks, Recreation and Marine's implementation of the Bluff Erosion Control Program (see Attachment
[). TTI provides the necessary landscape architectural and engineering services of a specialized
nature required to support the design work for such a program.

The agreement with TTI consists of design work to repair severely eroded bluff areas located at Bixby
Park, 12th Place, 7th Place, 5th Place, 1st Place and the Long Beach Museum of Art. The agreement
also includes the preparation of conceptual drawings to examine the feasibility of constructing an
amphitheatedskate park at Bixby Park. Such construction would provide stability to an eroding bluff
and provide community benefits in the form of entertainment and recreation.

The conceptual drawings for the Bixby Park Redevelopment, Amphitheatedskate PaMRecreation
Area Project (Bixby Park Project) were completed and submitted in January 2004 to the Planning
Commission for review and approval of the Local Coastal Development Permit. The Permit was
granted on May 6, 2005. Because the permit process has taken longer than originally anticipated, it is
requested that the term of the agreement be extended through October 31,2006.

With the exception of the Bixby Park Project, final design work for the remainder of the Bluff Erosion
Control Project is complete. Additionally, with 100 percent of the conceptual drawings finished for the
Bixby Park Project, design work and to avoid any further delays, it is also requested that the current
agreement continues with 30 percent completed to date. In order to maintain the consistency of the

remaining design with TTI be increased by an amount not to exceed $156,934.

Implementation of this agreement will allow a majority of the work to be completed during the spring
and summer seasons of 2006 thereby avoiding the rainy weather season, which may affect this
project. Therefore, it is requested that the City Council take action on this matter at the October 18,
2005 meeting.

The total cost of the agreement will not exceed $556,934. Sufficient funds for the additional $156,934
are budgeted in Capital Improvement Project Number PW 8260 in Tidelands Operations (TF 401) in
the Department of Public Works (PW). The funding source is Tidelands Capital.

Approve recommendation.

CHRISTINE F. ANDERSEN
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS
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PHIL HESTER
DIRECTOR OF PARKS RECREATION AND MARINE
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